
 
Monday Memo​ 
May 5, 2025 
 
Hello Everyone, 
 

GCFM 98th Annual Meeting in Danversport, Danvers - June 19 
The Garden Club Federation of Massachusetts, Inc. 

invites you to the 98th Annual Meeting 
on June 19, 2025 at Danversport 
161 Elliott Street, Danvers, MA 

 
8:00-9:00 a.m. Registration 

Speaker: Natallie Carmolli, Public Relations Specialist Proven Winners 
 

A block of rooms has been set aside for evening of June 18th at the 
Sonesta Hotel, 275 Independence Way, Danvers (in the Liberty Tree Mall) 

 
Reservations may be made online or by phone. Ph. 978-777-8630 

or Sonesta.com/select 
GCFM Code block: 061825THE_1 
Room charge is $135. plus taxes 

 
Registration form is on GCFM website. Click here 

 
Diane Bullock and Nancy Donaldson, Co Chairs 

 
 

Civic & Historic Grants - Deadline July 1 
Does your club have a Civic or Historic project this year?  

GCFM HAS $4000 TO GIVE OUR CLUBS FOR THESE PROJECTS  
1. Thanks to the generosity of the Landscape Design Council the GCFM Grants Committee has $1000 to 
give to a single civic or historic project to encourage garden clubs to use sound landscape design 
principles in the year 2025-2026. The Landscape Design Plan submitted for the project is important.  
2. Diane Bullock, GCFM former President, has again given $1000 to fund the Sandra M. Joyce Grant for 
a single project with emphasis on Horticulture.  
3. $2000 is set aside each year by the GCFM to help clubs with their projects FOR DETAILS GO TO 
www.gcfm.org click view tab awards then select Civic & Historic Grants for questions, advice, and help. 
Click here for direct link 
Contact: Leslie Frost Tel: 978 475 8400, email: frostandover@verizon.net 
 ALL CIVIC & HISTORIC PROJECTS ARE ELIGIBLE FOR THESE GRANTS APPLY EARLY! 
 

https://www.gcfm.org/annual-meetings
http://www.gcfm.org
https://www.gcfm.org/civic-and-historical-grants
mailto:frostandover@verizon.net


The Plant Sales have begun! 
So many garden clubs are excited to share all of their garden plants and shrubs for sale. There 
are so many places to visit in the upcoming weeks.  Make sure you have plenty of room in your 
vehicle for all of the stops you want to make! 
Click here for calendar 
Click here for flyers 
 
The beauty in a garden isn’t just in what you grow, but in how it makes you 

feel.  Thankyourgarden.com 

 
Marjorie Dienhart, President   
The Garden Club Federation of Massachusetts, Inc. 
marjorie.dienhart@gmail.com 
774-454-1041 

 
 

https://mail.google.com/mail/u/0/#inbox/FMfcgzQbdrQQvNDkhcdzjrSJpkKcdvzr?projector=1&messagePartId=0.1
https://www.gcfm.org/plant-sale-flyer-gallery

